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Friday, 13 June 2014
Newsletter

Sports
· Blitz: On Thursday 12th June seniors classes took part in a friendly Hurling Blitz hosted by David Needham. The children had a wonderful day and were delighted to be part of the occasion. 
· Tennis: Our six weeks tennis coaching has concluded. All lessons adhered to the Games Strand of the P.E. Curriculum. It encourages the pupils to learn about fair play, co-operation and interaction with their peers. Our sincere ‘thank you’ to our coach Anne Fitzpatrick.
· Tag Rugby: Senior classes are currently taking part and enjoying Tag Rugby with Paddy Fitzpatrick.
· Annual Sports Day: Our annual Sports Day will take place on Friday, June 20th 10:30am – 12:30pm.  We look forward to lots of exciting games and races. This event is weather dependent and you will be notified if there is a change to the proposed date. Parents are welcome to join us for this event. 
Farewell  

We wish Katie, Rebecca, Heather and Caoilfhionn every success as they move on to Secondary school. We thank you all for your participation and for enriching school life. 
Supervision 

We wish to remind you that children are supervised from 9.15 am to 3 pm when school finishes.  Prompt collection is essential at 2pm/3pm.
Belongings Labelled
All personal belongings should be permanently labelled. Uniforms and Tracksuits in particular that are left in school continue to be an issue. We can’t assist with recovering items that are not labelled. 
Book Rental Grant 

As purchase of books for the Book Rental Scheme has now commenced the option of joining has ceased.  Children who have opted for the scheme will receive their books on September 1st and we request books are covered with clear contact and returned by Friday, 5th September. Books offered for sales will be dealt with during the summer holiday. Money owing to parents will be given in September and also at this time; books deemed surplus to requirement will be returned to parents.
Incoming Infants
We welcomed many new faces to our school on Friday, June 13th at our Open Event. The boys and girls had an opportunity to meet their teacher and familiarise themselves with the classroom. Many of our current pupils added greatly with the warm reception they gave to all the visitors. 

End of School Year 
School closes on Wed 25th June at 12:30pm and reopens on Monday, 1st September 2014. The School Calendar for the new term will be issued in September. Booklists will be given out before the holidays. Pupil’s school reports will be posted. Please forward a stamped address envelope for same asap. 
Green Schools

A rota involving one hour per week per family for school grounds cleaning during the summer holidays will be available to be filled in by pupils at school.  Thanks to all the families who have given their help over the last few years and we hope to see new families participate this summer. 
· Clothes Collection – Thanks to all who contributed generously to our recent clothes collection.
Recent Events

Congratulations to all the children who made their First Holy Communion on Sunday, May 11th in Ballywilliam Church.  Special thanks to Fr O'Brien P.P. for celebrating the First Holy Communion Mass and to Ms McLoughlin who prepared the students for their First Communion.  The communion children have kindly donated money towards our libary.  Míle Buíochas.

Tours
Students from 1st - 6th went to Limerick on their school tour, commencing with a trip to King John's Castle followed by a  fun-filled action-packed day at University of Limerick Sports Arena. Junior and Senior Infants enjoyed a day packed with activities at Cabragh Wetlands, Thurles engaging with nature. A great and enjoyable day was had by all. Senior pupils will attend a tennis blitz Monday 16th June followed by a trip to the fish hatcheries, Birdhill in the afternoon. 
In closing, as we approach the end of another school year I would like to thank you all for your support and co-operation.  On behalf of the Board of Management and Staff I wish you all a happy and safe summer holiday.

Yours sincerely,


Bríd Slattery, Principal
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